
November 13, 1990 

 

The Mount Joy Township held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, November 13, 

1990 at 7:30 p.m. at the Township Municipal Building on Hoffman Home Road.  All 

members were present.   

 

The minutes of the October meeting were approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by 

Wilbur Danner, carried.  The Treasurer’s report and the Bills to be paid report, consisting 

of $4,908.61, checks numbered 6026 through 6040 to be paid out of the General Account; 

and $2,986.09, checks numbered 979 through 986 to be paid out of the Payroll Account, 

were approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.   

 

Old Business:   

-Subdivision of John and Hazel Vockroth - The motion was made by Snyder, 2
nd

 by 

Danner, to accept the plan presented to the Board subject to DER approval.  Motion 

carried.   

 

-Subdivision of Jim Williams - White Run Subdivision - All requests from the board as of 

the meeting on October 11, 1990 have been met by Mr. Williams.  The motion was made 

by Harry Hilbert to approve the subdivision as presented.  2
nd

 by Danner.  It should be 

noted that the Mount Joy Township Planning Commission did not approve of the “Pie-

Shaped” lots, namely lots #12 and 13.  This was not noted in writing to Mr. Williams until 

a letter dated October 30, 1990.  The Supervisors approved the plan without the Planning 

Commissions approval.  Motion carried.   

 

New Business:   

-1991 Budget - Motion made by Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, to put the proposed budget up for 

review until the meeting on December 13, 1990, when it will be approved.  Motion carried.   

 

Correspondence:   

-Letter from DER concerning a change in the way sand mound systems are installed.  Our 

engineer is aware of this change.   

 -Letter from DER concerning Water Well Drilling Regulations.   

-Letter announcing Recycling Training Seminar 

-Letter from PA Classic Cable noting a rate increase from $14.95 per month to $15.95 per 

month.   

-Letter from PSATS concerning the nominations for Outstanding Township leader for 

1990.   

-Newsletter from Barlow Fire Company for annual fund drive.   

-Letter from Office of Planning and Development concerning County’s Comprehensive 

plan 

-Letter from Adams County Commissioners announcing the meeting concerning the 

Comprehensive Plan on November 15, 1990 at 1:30 p.m. in the Old Court House.  It was 

decided that Snyder and Hilbert would attend.   

 



Miscellaneous:   

-Box Culverts should be delivered this week.  Will start work as soon as the weather 

cooperates.   

-Zoning:  All of the changes that our board made are now in the hands of URDC.  The will 

put together a program and the meeting will be announced.   

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:26 p.m.  

Submitted by Ellen T. Dayhoff, secretary.   


